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Statement
EU–China trade tensions: Agri-food sector caught in the crossfire
Following the already launched investigation into the EU brandy production, Chinese authorities have today announced the launch of an anti-dumping investigation into EU’s pork exports. The move follows last week’s conclusion of the European Commission’s investigation into imports of Chinese electric vehicles. 
After several weeks of rumours in Brussels, today the EU pork sector got the confirmation of the launch of an anti-dumping investigation into its export to China of pork meat and other byproducts. 
Given the recent developments and trade tensions rising between EU-China due to EU’s probe into their electric vehicle production, EU agri-food producers have been growing wary of further escalation, given the positive trade balance the sector enjoys in trade with China. This is not the first time EU’s well performing agri-food products are caught in the crossfire of disputes concerning other sectors. From the perspective of the pork producers and the agri-food sector that works hard to ensure and maintain market access in China, this is not acceptable.
Taking part in this investigation will be a very costly and burdensome process and will most likely lead to loss of market in China. Our pigmeat exports to China have already significantly decreased in the previous years, as they've rebuilt the local production following the large African Swine Fever outbreak, but EU still exports important quantities of byproducts, many of which don't really find their market in Europe. This investigation will surely be impactful for EU producers, especially those in Spain, the Netherlands, Denmark, Germany, France but also Belgium, which has just recently re-gained market access to China.
The Commission should make sure there is no further escalation and that our sector is not the one picking up the bill once again for disputes concerning other sectors. It must also ensure our producers are well supported in the process of this investigation and whatever the effects of its outcome might be.
-END- 
Translations will be available in DE, ES, FR, IT, PL and RO on the Copa-Cogeca website soon. 
About us - Copa and Cogeca are the united voice of farmers and agri-cooperatives in the EU. Together, we ensure that EU agriculture is sustainable, innovative and competitive, while guaranteeing food security for 500 million people throughout Europe. >>> More information www.copa-cogeca.eu

For further information, please contact
	Ksenija Simovic
Senior Policy Advisor
ksenija.simovic@copa-cogeca.eu
	Sarah Lahouegue
Communication Officer
+32 474 84 08 36
Sarah.lahouegue@copa-cogeca.eu




Press Release Mailing List
Unsubscribe
Subscribe

[image: A close-up of a flower

Description automatically generated with low confidence]Copa - Cogeca | European Farmers European Agri-Cooperatives 
61, Rue de Trèves | B - 1040 Bruxelles | www.copa-cogeca.eu  
EU Transparency Register Number | Copa 44856881231-49 | Cogeca 09586631237-74

[image: A close-up of a flower

Description automatically generated with low confidence]Copa - Cogeca | European Farmers European Agri-Cooperatives 
61, Rue de Trèves | B - 1040 Bruxelles | www.copa-cogeca.eu  
EU Transparency Register Number | Copa 44856881231-49 | Cogeca 09586631237-74

image2.png
copa*cogeca

european farmers european agri-cooperatives




image1.png




